

November 4, 2016

Dear Middle School Parents,

We are writing to inform you that the staff at Canyonville School is going to be making a few revisions to our sports eligibility policy. The changes include making it for all extracurricular activities and shorten the time period in which we check grades from the quarter (9 weeks) to every 2 weeks.

## **REVISED ELIGIBILITY POLICY**

Students who participate in extracurricular activities will be required to have a 2.00 (C average) grade point average for the pervious grading period and/or maintain passing grades in core classes (English, Math, Social Studies & Science) as checked by staff every two weeks. Students who fail to meet this requirement with be put on academic probation for the duration of the season or grading period. While on probation the student will be required to attend scheduled practices and complete a grade check sheet each week. If the grade checks are satisfactory, then the student may participate in the next week's contest(s) and if the grade check is unsatisfactory (failing grades) they will be unable to participate in the contest or even attend away contests.

We appreciate your support in helping all our students be successful in both their academic and athletic pursuits. If you have any questions our concerns, please feel free to contact the school.

Sincerely,

Canyonville Middle School Staff